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Standard Motor Products, Inc. Announces 
Sale/Leaseback Agreement for Corporate Facility  

 

New York, NY, December 26, 2007......Standard Motor Products, Inc. (NYSE: SMP), an 

automotive replacement parts manufacturer and distributor, announced today that it has 

entered into an agreement for the sale and leaseback of its corporate facilities in Long Island 

City, New York. The transaction is expected to close in the first half of 2008. 

The sales price is $40.6 million, plus an additional build-out allowance to upgrade the 

Company’s offices. The transaction also provides for a long-term lease that will allow the 

Company to lease approximately 20% of the property for 10 years, with options for renewal. 

 

Commenting on the agreement, Lawrence I. Sills, the Company’s Chief Executive Officer, 

stated “As we previously announced, we are relocating our remaining Long Island City 

manufacturing operations to Reynosa, Mexico and Independence, Kansas. As a result, our 

need for space in Long Island City is substantially reduced. We are pleased that this 

transaction will enable us to maintain our current office and headquarters operations in Long 



Island City, so that we can continue to benefit from the skill and experience of our 

employees. 

 

“In addition we have two other announcements to make.  First, we have concluded an 

agreement with the UAW regarding the final close-down of manufacturing operations in 

Long Island City. Second, we reached an agreement to acquire a small wire and cable 

company in the U.K. which we will merge with our existing U.K. wire and cable facility.” 

  
  
  
Under the safe harbor provisions of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995, 
Standard Motor Products cautions investors that any forward-looking statements made by 
the company, including those that may be made in this press release, are based on 
management’s expectations at the time they are made, but they are subject to risks and 
uncertainties that may cause actual results, events or performance to differ materially from 
those contemplated by such forward looking statements. Among the factors that could cause 
actual results, events or performance to differ materially from those risks and uncertainties 
discussed in this press release are those detailed from time-to-time in prior press releases 
and in the company’s filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission, including the 
company’s annual report on Form 10-K and quarterly reports on Form 10-Q. By making 
these forward-looking statements, Standard Motor Products undertakes no obligation or 
intention to update these statements after the date of this release. 
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